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From The Headteacher

Dear parents,

The beginning of 2021 has yielded yet another lockdown, but hopefully a final one. The current rollout of
the vaccine is good news for both our community and nation as there is now a glimmer of hope that
normality will return later in 2021. | look forward to a time where the running of All Saints is like it was pre
2020, where students were able to mix and have fun without restrictions in place. Nevertheless, in the
Autumn term we did our level best to ensure that the students of All Saints received a well-rounded
education that was steeped in academic hard work and also enjoyable experiences on both a spiritual
and pastoral level.

In this edition of the Review, you can read about how we celebrated our feast, All Saints Day and man-
aged to make it a really exciting day for all of our students. You can also read about the success of
some of students who have, yet again, been offered fully funded scholarships to attend the Francis Hol-
land School in Regents Park - an offer only made to All Saints students. At present, the building works in
school are proceeding at "full steam”, with the construction of the Performing Arts building well under
way. In this edition, you can read an interview with our new Music teacher Mr Bick who speaks about
his own Catholic education alongside why he decided to become a teacher.

| hope as you read through the pages of this review, both you and your family are in good health. Staff
are working hard to deliver engaging and academic lessons to the children in the school as well as
making frequent contact with you to ensure that you are supported. This has always been an ambitious
task to accomplish, but one, since the first lockdown, that | felt was the right thing to do, to serve you in
the best possible way.

Mr A O'Neill






